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DEUTSCHER BUNDESTAG

December 2006

Dear colleague,

As Dr Norbert Lammert, President of the German Bundestag, has already informed
the president or speaker of your parliament in his letter of 13 December 2006, a
conference of the chairpersons of the home affairs committees of the national
parliaments of Member States and applicant countries and of the European
Parliament is to be held in Berlin within the framework of Germany’s Presidency of
the Council of the European Union. | would like to warmly invite you to this
conference.

The conference will take place on Monday, 7 May 2007, from 9.00 hrs to approx.
17.00 hrs in the Paul Lobe Building. An official dinner (20.00 hrs) is planned for
Sunday, 6 May 2007; before that, participants will have the opportunity to take part in
a guided tour of the Reichstag Building (18.30 hrs).

The topics dealt with by the conference will be “The fight against terrorism und police
cooperation” and “The future of European home affairs policy”. A detailed conference
programme will be sent to you in March of next year.

Registration and hotel booking forms as well as general information are enclosed.

| would be delighted to have the opportunity to welcome you to Berlin in May 2007.

Yours sincerely,

Sebastian Edathy
Chairman of the German Bundestag'’s
Committee on Internal Affairs

Encls.




